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Agenda

WATERTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION REGULAR MEETING

Monday, March 22, 2010 – 7:30 PM 

A.
Convene Regular Meeting - 7:30 PM  
B. Salute to the Flag
C.
Recognition

a.)
The Board would like to recognize the following students from Swift Middle School for their participation in the Connecticut Music Educators Northern Region Middle School Music Festival held on March 5 and 6, 2010, in Burlington, CT.  They were chosen on the basis of individual audition from among several hundred candidates representing approximately 50 middle schools in this area.  Their music teachers are Marianne Michael for strings and Anna Jedd for chorus.
Wyatt Bosma, grade 7
 – Middle School Regional Orchestra

Christine Manalo, grade 8
 – Middle School Regional Chorus

Olivia Moaddel, grade 7
 – Middle School Regional Orchestra

Shannon Pflomm, grade 8
 – Middle School Regional Orchestra

b.)
The Board would like to recognize the following students from Watertown High School for their participation in the Connecticut Music Educators Association Northern Region High School Orchestra and Youth Honor Band. Their music teachers are Marianne Michael and Kyle Culbertson.
Leo Kasle, grade 12


- High School Orchestra

Thomas Zaborowski, grade 9
- Youth Honor Band

Theodore Rogozinski, grade 9
- Youth Honor Band
D.
Report from Student Council Representative – Matthew Terzigni

E.
Public Participation
F.
Budget Summary – (Information Only – No Action Required)

G.     Committee Reports: 
1.
Student Programs and Services – Mary Colangelo
2.     Curriculum and Instruction Committee – Kevin Killeen
3. Policy and Labor Committee – Mary Colangelo
4.     Budget, Finance and Operations Committee – Thomas Lambert
5.     Facilities/PBC/Operations Committee – Thomas Lambert
6. Governance and Community Engagement Committee – Kevin Killeen
H.
Communications - Secretary 
I.     Minutes

1.  Regular Board of Education Meeting – March 8, 2010
2. Joint Meeting, Public Buildings Committee/BOE – March 8, 2010

J.     Superintendent's Recommendations and Report

1.
Appointments – (Information Only – No Action Required)

a.
Ms. Catherine Keenan to the position of Paraprofessional, Category #2, Special Ed Classroom at Polk School, for 6.0 hours paid per day, effective March 15, 2010, at an hourly rate of $12.82.
2.
Transfer – (Information Only – No Action Required)

a.
Mr. David Kennedy from Custodian 2nd shift at Swift Middle School, Upper Level – Area A North Wing, to Custodian at Swift Middle School, Main Level – Area C – 7th Grade Wing, 2nd shift, 8.0 hours paid per day, at an hourly rate of $19.85, effective March 15, 2010.
3.
Three School Project Update – (Information Only – No Action Required)
Administration will present an update on the three school project.
4.
FY 2010-2011 Budget Update and Timelines – Community Engagement Efforts – (Information Only – No Action Required)

The Superintendent will present to the Board the FY 2010-2011 budget update and timelines as well as review steps that the Board of Education and the administration are taking to build support within the community.
5.
Curriculum and Instruction, Summer School Eligibility Requirements and Honor Roll Standards Update – (Information Only – No Action Required)

Dr. Collin will give a presentation on the Watertown High School and Swift Middle School honor roll update and the Summer School eligibility requirements update as well as present information on Algebra I Textbook adoption.
6.
Presentation on Legislative Approval of House Bill 5033 Requiring Seat Belts on School Buses – (Information Only – No Action Required)


On March 15, 2010, the Transportation Committee of the State Legislature approved House Bill 5033 which would require lap and shoulder or three point seat belts in school buses purchased in 2012 or later.  Language requires compliance by January 2012, and does not require older buses to be retrofitted.  Karen Clancy, School Business Manager, will provide the Board with preliminary information relative to impact in the district and our work with First Student Transportation.

K.     Report from the Chairman  
L.    Action Items – Adoption of Items to be Approved by Consent


1.
Consideration of the Approval of Acceptance of Gifts
a.
The Horns4Kids, care of Grace Recording Studios, would like to donate a ½ size cello valued at $500.00 and a viola valued at $250.00 to the school-owned instrument program in the Watertown Public Schools.

b.
The Rinaldi family would like to donate a viola valued at $250.00 to the school-owned instrument program in the Watertown Public Schools.

It is recommended that the Board accept these generous gifts and letters of thanks to be sent to the donors.

2.
Non-Renewal of Contract for Long-term Substitute Teachers in the District
In accordance with the Connecticut General Statutes, once a teacher is employed for at least 90 days, a teacher is covered by the tenure law.  Thus, a teacher’s contract, even if a certified substitute teacher, continues in force unless it is actually non-renewed by the Board. 

It is recommended that the Superintendent be authorized to inform Ms. Gale Lawson that her contract be non-renewed for the 2010-2011 school year.
3.
Consideration of the Approval of High School and Middle School Graduation Dates
Because we have used three inclement weather days for closing schools, it would bring the last day of school for the 2009-2010 school year to Monday, June 21, 2010.  

a.)
It is recommended that the Board vote to approve of Friday, June 18, 2010 as the date for graduation exercises for the Watertown High School Class of 2010.

b.)
It is recommended that the Board vote to approve of Monday, June 21, 2010 as the graduation ceremony date for Swift Middle School. 

4.
Consideration of the Approval of Single Session Days at the End of the 2009-2010 School Year

It is recommended that single session days be granted for students only at the end of the 2009-2010 school year.  Due to final exams at the High School, the compilation of credits for graduation, record keeping at all levels, and moving due to the phasing of construction, the following schedule is recommended:

Grades PreK-12 five single session days:  June 15, 16, 17, 18, and 21, 2010.

M.
Future Agenda Items and Board Members’ Comments
N.     Public Participation
O.
Executive Session

Personnel Matters – Non-renewal of non-tenured teachers’ contracts 

P.
Regular Session

Q.
Discussion and Possible Vote on Non-renewal of Non-tenured teachers’ contracts
R.
Adjournment
Watertown High School


324 French Street, Watertown


Lecture Hall








